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REMARKS BY THE DELEGATION OF THE DOMINICAN REPUBLIC CONCERNING 
THE PREPARATORY PROCESS OF THE SECOND INTER-AMERICAN MEETING OF MINISTERS AND HIGH-LEVEL AUTHORITIES ON SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT
/
(Delivered during the regular session held on August 10, 2010)

Thank you, Mr. Chair,
My delegation wishes to take this opportunity to provide some information on the preparatory process of the Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development that is to be held in Santo Domingo, from October 6 through 8 this year.

The consultation meetings with civil society and other social actors are intended to provide civil society organizations a forum for them to be able to exchange experiences and ideas related to national and regional sustainable development programs and policies and to make recommendations that will be submitted to the member states and the OAS General Secretariat for consideration prior to the Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development.

In this connection, a Consultation with Caribbean Civil Society was held in Saint Lucia on July 5, 2010. The report on this consultation, which was held with the support of the Ministry responsible for youth and social issues in Saint Lucia, is now available on the website of the Department of Sustainable Development.

The Consultation with South American Civil Society is scheduled for August 19, 2010 in Buenos Aires, Argentina, and will be held at the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, International Trade, and Worship, with the support of this Ministry.

All documents from this consultation are available on the website of the Department of Sustainable Development.

The Consultation with Central American Civil Society will be held in San José, Costa Rica, on August 19, 2010, with the support of the Costa Rican Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Ministry of the Environment.

A Hemispheric Virtual Forum of Consultation will be held from September 1 to 30. This virtual forum will be held throughout the month of September through the Summits Virtual Platform, which can be accessed from the website of the Department of Sustainable Development.

Through the process of consultations with civil society, effort is being made to include workers, at the suggestion of Venezuela, as well as young people.

The Consultation with the Private Sector will be held in September at a venue to be determined. In this regard, potential participants have already been identified and key players have been surveyed to solicit their views on the issues, prior to the consultation. 

As part of the preparatory process of the Second Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development, and in order to promote the participation of youth as a priority and a cross-cutting issue in its areas of work, the Department of Sustainable Development of SEDI, together with the Ministry of the Economy, Planning, and Development of the Dominican Republic, has invited all high school students from Dominican Republic to participate in a Youth Essay Contest. The aim of this contest is to encourage the participation and creativity of young Dominican students in generating ideas and making proposals and recommendations on the theme of the meeting: “Towards Sustainable Development in the Americas.” All essays must be submitted before September 12, 2010. 

Finally, with respect to the Declaration review process, written contributions on the draft Declaration of Santo Domingo have been received from the following delegations: Argentina, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Nicaragua, Panama, Venezuela, and the United States (twice). The Secretariat together with the Chair prepared a work matrix for considering comments on the draft Declaration and for reviewing it. Currently, the Technical Committee responsible for preparations for the meeting in the Dominican Republic has been holding meetings to finalize the process to review and consolidate the draft Declaration, which we hope to distribute over the next few days, ahead of the Second Preparatory Meeting slated for the beginning of September, as agreed. We hope invitations to this Second Preparatory Meeting will be sent out towards the end of this week.
Thank you, Mr. Chair
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�.	Includes subsequent changes made by the Permanent Mission of the Dominican Republic.








